
 

 

                                                     Anchors Aweigh Club, Inc.  

            Minutes of the July 24, 2012 Steering Committee Meeting 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:50pm by Chairman Steve I. Welcome Board members 

and all present. Open with the Serenity Prayer. 

Steering Committee members present: Steve I, Katie F, Dan R, Mike G, Birch O, 

Arlette W and Joe P.  Also present: Club Manager Judy B, Paul T, Tom G and Doug 

G.  

Are there any additions, deletions of corrections to the minutes for the month 

June?  Motion to accept June minutes accepted. 

Manager’s Report-Judy B. 

Membership list-69, down 6 from last month. 

Utilization report- 4557, down 144 from May. Avg. per day, 152, which was the 

same as May. 

Profit and Loss-  

Net Ordinary Income- June -$435, $3,892 over budget for June due to not 

receiving the fishing tournament money in May. 

Year-to-date -$1,601 under budget by $3,893. We had that blip in January where 

we were going to get the insurance escrow done in December but it didn’t 

happen until January.  So as long as we are no more then -$4,575 we’re doing ok. 

Fundraisers for June- Fishing Tournament and Meditation Sail came in at 

$5,515.35.  We have received $143.56 from the 4th of July Picnic. 

Volunteers:  All shifts are covered. 



 

                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

Progress last Month: I have paint and a painting commitment for the N/A room 

and a donor for paint for AA Room and a painter. Anonymous donors bought a 

new refrigerator and Mike G delivered it for us. We also have new garden chairs. 

Thank you Tom G for picking them up for the club.   

Plans for this Month:  I’d like to get the Hurricane Plan approved so we can start 

doing the ‘beginning of the season’ stuff and get the Plan posted. Board approves 

the Plan and Dan has posted it on the club web- site. 

http://www.anchorsaweightclub.com 

Plans for this Month: Purchase hurricane supplies, start advertising for the Pool 

Party, (date set for August 19th). Paint the back porch, paint the N/A room 2nd 

Sunday of the month.  Revisit the Mama Jack spaghetti ‘fun raiser’ dinner.  

Reminder; Leadership Success Academy Consultation meeting with Debbie Mason 

is set for Sunday August 5
th

 at the CareCenter beginning at 9am-1pm.  End of 

report. 

Treasurer’s Report: Birch O. - P&L Report was accepted.  Waiting for one more 

bank quote for mortgage comparisons. A draft of the Club House Survey was 

passed around and revisions recommended. New Flood Insurance Policy is in 

force with Southernmost Insurance. Awaiting quote for Windstorm Insurance. 

Reschedule next month Finance Committee meeting TBA.  A motion proposed 

that, “All bank accounts used for fund deposits and expenditures for AACI 



fundraisers shall have AACI designation on the account”. Motion seconded and 

approved. Joe P. stresses the importance of retaining all expenditure receipts. 
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Committee Reports: 

House: The office leak has been fixed.                                                                   

Fundraising- Mike G. Firming up plans for a Diving Certification Event. Time and 

date TBA. Also working on details for Golf Tournament. Will send out an E-mail 

regarding volunteers for a committee for said event. Pool party date set for 

Saturday, August 19
th

. 

Grants- Joe P. / Finance Committee 

United Way-Did not receive Grants fund this month due to UW glitch, will receive 

two months’ worth next month, (direct deposit). 

HSAB-  Nothing new. 

Klaus-Murphy Steve I. and Tom G. represented the club with a lot of help from a 

lot of people in getting the grant together and on time. Grant committee asked 

how we measure the success of grants awarded. Steve described our utilization 

reports and Usage Survey as two examples of follow-up.  

SAFF- Pryor to September, we will pay insurances first then submit invoices, to be 

reimbursed by grant.  

Governance-Dan R. All policies reviewed and signed by Board Members last 

month. Motion to accept all policies. Motion passed. 

Garden. No report. 



Old Business:  Dan R.-Memorial tree for members passed. Contact Fine Arts 

Council and Studios of Key West for a ‘Call to artists’ for design ideas. 
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New Business:  Dan R. for the Governance Committee would like to address 

Judy’s performance review and updated job description. Also a Self-assessment 

for each Board Member and would like to start a quarterly newsletter. Judy has a 

volunteer in mind with writing experience. 

Paul T. would like to acknowledge how fantastic it is to see the exceptional 

relationship all the Committee Members and Board Members share in working 

together in a positive manner to get things done. 

Close with a moment of prayer. 

Adjourned 7:55pm.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Katie F, Secretary AACI 2012                                                           Minutes 7/24/12 


